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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

April 23, 2006

6:02 P.M. – Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time and the serenity prayer. Introduction for first time attendees. Cole B. GSR Sat 10am SH, Janet - Gateway Tuesday. 30 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries – Scott S. 9yrs CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!

Secretary’s Report –Bob W.:

I apologize that no copies of meeting minutes were brought to the district meeting.

Minutes will now be posted on the website at www.district10nia.org for downloading. 

Secretary’s report approved by majority vote.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K.:

Contributions were up this month. Thanks to the anonymous group #625260 for their generous contribution. Expenses were routine. The subscription for W.R.S. has been renewed. I attended the Area assembly and was part of the Treasurer’s committee, and I learned that the 60-30-10 split was just one formula groups can divide their 7th tradition money. I encourage GSR’s to take this back to their groups for the next time they do a split.

District 10 checking:

Beginning Balance

$ 1,203.08

Income



$    786.55

Expenses


$ (  390.61)

Ending Balance

$ 1,599.02

District 10 Reserve Savings
$ 1,470.23

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Janet N.:

Area Assembly minutes will be sent by Cheryl in an e-mail. 2007 Spring Conference bid went to District 91 in Moline on 3/30-4/1/2007.Summer Assembly and Post Service Conference Delegate’s report will be June 17th, hosted by District 12 at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Waukegan.

Alt DCM – Cheryl V.: I will be e-mailing the minutes and the Area minutes to everyone. If you’re not receiving an e-mail and want to, please make sure that your name and address is correct on the sign in sheet, which will be here next month.

Directory – John B.: Not much to report. There are plenty of directories left.

Answering Service – Eileen R.: From March 20th to April 16th, our Answering service responded to 113 calls. The breakdown is as follows.

Meetings
/Other information

58

Other Districts


22

Al-Anon 
  

   

3

HU/WCB



4

Solicitor/Wrong #


11

Misc.




1



12-step calls



14
Treatment Facilities – Scott S.: Purchasing Big Books for Gateway treatment center.

Public Information – Carmela R.: I attended the breakout session at the Area Assembly, there was discussion in regards to a survey to change items for the General Service Conference to give delegates information and updates from groups. I also have made contact with local publishers such as the Yellow Pages and working how to properly publish information. Brian is working on the Public Service Announcements. 

CPC – Pete C.: A presentation was made in regards to the history of AA with Bill W. and Dr. Bob to the Mundelein/Vernon Hills rotary club. There was a lot of interest from the speech.

Grapevine – Rick S.: I learned that only 10% of our fellowship in the area receives the Grapevine. There are many ideas on how to spread the grapevine subscription idea to your groups. Some suggestions are to have a raffle, or pass an extra basket and donate a subscription. Please bring some subscription forms to your meetings.

Literature – Gloria P.: Corrections spent $500 for Big Books for the jails. $150 spent for Big Books and living sober and living free from Christine with Treatment.

Corrections – Lynn B.: More volunteers are needed at the jails, especially females. We could also use some grapevines that could be donated to the jails. There could be 12 meetings if every pod was open. We are still working with Rick L. to get applications processed.

Newsletter – John C.: Thanks Pete for the great job on the clipboard. Please contribute 500 words or less for an article. It doesn’t have to be perfect; we can always make adjustments if necessary.
Archives – Mark D.: Not present. No report. Jane has not shown up since last November. Bob M. has been elected for Alternate Archives.

Special Needs –Susan S.: Not Present. Greg D. Not present. Jack B. filling in to report that Frank M is in Pinnacle nursing home in Waukegan and sure could use some meetings brought to him.

Events – Dan W.: The Spring Breakfast will be held on April 30th. Tickets are $15.00. Please see Dan if you would like to help with ticket sales. Denny M. is the speaker.

The Fall Breakfast speaker will be John B.

The events committee is curious what the members of AA would like to do for a function? Possible Gratitude dinner or nice banquets are some ideas. Please take this back to your groups and bring some ideas back for some events to have.

Web Site – Jack B.: Joe is officially stepping down. Alt chair is open. If a committee wants it’s own page, it can be arranged. The renewal for the URL is up soon, it would be cheaper to renew for 10 years than for 1.

G.S.R. Contact Committee – Janet N.: We are trying to reach out to the groups that do not have a GSR. If you are interested in visiting some of these groups to let them know what a GSR is and does, please let us know.

GSR Reports – 



-Diane Alt GSR Tuesday, Thursday 5:30 Road to Happy Destiny


At Joy Lutheran Church for the Monday and Wednesday noon meetings, could really use your support. 



-John C.


Saturday night discussion meeting at Avon Township needs support. This meeting is now non-smoking.

Old Business – 

Workshops- Matt G. putting together 2 workshops at St. Gilbert’s. “A newcomers look to tradition 6 & 7” Pamphlets from GSO will also be available in a packet. A video “Bill W. does the traditions” will also be shown. Wednesday 5/17 from 7-9pm and Saturday 5/20 from 9-11am are the times that Matt will run this workshop.


2007 State Conference- District 10 & 12 has been awarded the conference! CONGRATULATIONS to all the hard work in order to put the bid together. There will be an organizational meeting at Serenity House at 2pm on May 7th. More to follow.

New Business – None

Motion made to close at 6:54pm

Meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Submitted by Bob W.

May 27, 2006

